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Happy New Year!
We have a huge week ahead of us followed by a wonderful weekend so let’s get to all the exciting news!
PARENT-WATCH DECEMBER 5, 6 & 7, 2017:
This Parent-Watch will only be the last 10 minutes of class! We will not dance for you at this parent-watch as this will be our last week of rehearsal before our Christmas show and we want you to be surprised (plus we will need as much of this class time to rehearse as possible). We will take your questions for the Christmas Show at this time.  Thanks for always understanding and for your continued support! (If there are few questions and if we have time we will dance….:) 
**Note:  Troupe and Company’s Parent-Watch will be at 9:30pm since we need the whole class to finish up things before the show on Sunday!
THANKSGIVING FOOD DONATION:
Thank you to the 83 families that donated so generously to our food drive for the Catholic Charities Food bank.  We delivered a lot of food to Catholic Charities and as always, they were so appreciative!  THANK YOUALL SO VERY MUCH! You can’t imagine what our thoughtfulness has done for so many needy families in our area.  I feel very proud to be part of this kind deed that we happily do each year.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]   We will name the winner of the “Half-Tuition” contest at our Christmas Show on Sunday.  We will pull the lucky name out of a hat…good luck to all who donated!
Important Dates for Everyone:
December 5, 2017:  Dance and Tumbling
December 6, 2017:  Full dress rehearsal for Senior and Youth Cast only!  Starts at 7:30pm promptly.  All costumes, all props and face paint. 
December 10, 2017:  Christmas Show at 2Pm at C-Pac. 
December 12, 13 & 14, 2017:  Christmas Parties in all classes, last week for Fall Classes.
January 9, 10 & 11, 2018:  Beginning of Spring Semester
January 16, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
January 17, 2018:  All tuitions are due.
January 23, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
January 30, 31 and February 1, 2018:  No Dance and No Tumbling.
February 6, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
February 13, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling STUDIO PHOTOGRAPHS FOR ALL DANCE CLASSES.
February 20, 21 & 22, 2018:  February Break, No Dance and No Tumbling.
February 27, 28 & March 1, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
March 6, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
March 13, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
March 20, 2018:  No Dance and No Tumbling.
March 27, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
April 3, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling and Studio Photographs for Tumbling Only
April 10, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
April 17, 18 & 19, 2018: No dance and no tumbling….April Break.
April 24, 2018:  Dance and Tumbling
May 1, 2, & 3, 2018:  Awards Week
May 7, 2018:  Finale Practice and Senior Dress Rehearsal at C-Pac
May 9, 2018:  Full dress rehearsal at C-Pac
May 11, 12 & 13, 2018:  Happy Feet, Recital #24!
Summer Dance Camp Week:  July 16-20, 2018
NYC Trip: July 26- 29, 2018
Other summer activities include: TUMBLING CAMP TBA
Festival of Trees:
Thank you so much for everyone’s donations to our amazing “Tree of Friendship” for the Festival of Trees. Everyone was amazed at the many gifts under our tree and that is testament to the amazing dance families we have at TMDA!  We have had so many wonderful emails and FB comments about our tree so thank you all so very much.  I will let you all know who the lucky winner is as soon as I know!  A special thank you to Lowes, County Qwik Print and you, our dance families for helping make our tree so beautiful! We will also place all of the names of people who donated to the tree into a 2nd  “Half off Tuition-Draw” on Sunday at the Christmas Show.  
Senior and Youth Practice:
This Wednesday, December 6th starting promptly at 7:30pm will be our final “Full Dress Rehearsal” before the Christmas Show.  We need everyone ready to start exactly at 7:30pm! You can come to the studio at 7pm and get ready in the green studio.  We need full make-up, hair, all costumes, shoes and tights, props for everyone. 
“Someday at Christmas”
All dancers need to be at C-Pac by 1:30 dressed and ready to dance.  You must come in costume to our show as there is no time to change.  Most of you only have one costume change so please just come to the auditorium ready in your costume.  I will need all DM’s at C-Pac by 1:15pm so that you may begin lining up your students as they arrive.  Parents please make sure you child is fully prepared with her/his costume, hair attachments and shoes before you drop off your child to your DM; do not expect your DM to get your child ready for the stage. Temple parents need to stay with their own children until 5 minutes before the show starts and then you can join your “significant-other” in your reserved area.  Company, Seniors and all Pointe girls will have the only costume changes so you will need to do this in the music room therefore, the music room will be used as a changing area and not a holding area for the other dancers.  The line-up Designated-Moms will line up their classes in the hallway in between the cafeteria and the music room.  The dancers will be allowed into C-Pac after they have performed so please keep the aisles clear for them to come back in.  The DM’s know exactly where the children will go when they are finished dancing on stage so please allow the DM’s to manage their classes.  All students will be brought back to the cafeteria or hallway so please pick up your children there.  DO NOT TAKE YOUR CHILDREN FROM THE AUDITORIUM; THEY MUST GO BACK TO THE CAFTERIA WITH THEIR DM’S SO THEY CAN BE ACCOUNTED FOR.  We do not have the cafeteria to change in so please do not leave anything in the cafeteria…you must take all of your children’s outer wear with you into C-PAC. THERE WILL BE NO SAVINGS OF SEATS IN THE AUDITORIUM. We will not allow anyone to be placing their coats on seats to hold them while the rest of your party arrives.  This will be a sold out show so we need everyone to cooperate with all of our rules.  We look forward to seeing your children perform and hear your applause.  Let us have a wonderful holiday celebration through dance! And remember this:  we are putting on an entire Christmas Show without a dress rehearsal so be kind to these kids with a lot of applause even if they mess up or do not hit their marks….it is CHRISTMAS!! 
Troupe and Company will be pulling tickets so after we stage what we need to stage with Company at 1:15, you will go out into the audience and seat people and take their tickets.  You will do this in the first costume you wear for the show. 
Mini Troupe  and all NYC trip “go-ers” will be selling 50-50 tickets at the beginning of our show.  This fund raiser will go towards our 2018 NYC trip!
Company:  Be at the auditorium on stage at 1:15pm to stage the Christmas Song
Mini Troupe:  Be at the auditorium by 1:15 to start selling 50-50 tickets
Seniors: Be at the auditorium by 12:30pm to place all of your props and supplies in the proper place and to walk through staging of our production.  
Finally, we will more than likely have a sold-out house for our show on Sunday.  We ask that you do not leave an open seat between you and other people as we will need every seat in the building occupied.  Please slide all the way in when choosing a seat.  There is no reserved seating for this show except for Temple Parents up in the right corner of the auditorium.  Temple’s dance is at the beginning of   the show and we cannot expect two DM’s to take care of the entire Temple class for the rest of the show so we are bringing them to their parents in that section of C-Pac.  Please do not save seats either.  NO ONE IS ALLOWED TO DO THIS! It is first come first serve at this show so please adhere to this rule.  Remember ……it is Christmas….let’s all just have a wonderful time, at a wonderful time of the year!
**SPECIAL NOTE:
MINI TROUPE:  You will wear you’re Boogie Wonderland costume for the entire show.  When you perform Unsteady you will wear your costume with paws but without the gloves or hat. You will wear your hairclip in your hair.  For Boogie Wonderland, you will wear your hat and gloves and your taps without your hairclip.
COMPANY & Troupe: Company you will wear your Cream and Purple costume for the Christmas song and then you will wear your Boogie Wonderland costume for the rest of the show.  Troupe you will wear your Boogie Wonderland costume for the entire show. To make everything easy,  you will wear your hat, gloves with your costume for the entire show.  Make sure you have the correct shoes for Boogie Wonderland, Hand-Clap and We are the Champions.  
ALL POINTE GIRLS:  You will change into your pointe costumes.  If this is your last song for the show then you will stay in that costume and go join your regular class for the rest of the show and dance in that costume for finale.
**The following is the order of the Christmas Show.  You can also find this on the opening page of our website under Colleen’s Corner: 
CHRISTMAS SHOW 2017
1. SOMEDAY AT CHRISTMAS     COMPANY 
2. CHRISTMAS MEDLEY      
1. How Far I’ll Go:  0 - 2:39.       TEMPLE       
2. Oh My Gosh:  2:39 - 4:18      NAPOLEON    
3. Kiss Mash Up (Using movie version):  4:18 - 6:32   
4. Movie “His Mom and Dad”: 6:32 - 6:42  
5. Movie “Memphis, hold it tight…”  6:42 - 6:56     
6. Don’t You Worry About A Thing:  6:56 - 8:52    PETITE   
7. Movie “And in the usual way…”:  8:52 - 9:20  
8. Movie: “When all others leave…”:    9:20 - 10:16  
 9. We Are The Champions:   10:16 - 12:04   TROUPE/COMPANY      
10.Movie “No Particular Song…”:  12:04 - 12:56  
11.Lonely Days:   12:56 - 14:22   TINY TROUPE      
12.Movie “Eggs are cracking…..”:   14:22 - 15:37   
13.Happy:  15:37 - 17:15   TWITCH      
14.Movie “So late, what’s keeping them….” and then “Memphis?.....”   17:15 - 18:38   
15.Unsteady:  18:38 - 20:41   MINI TROUPE     
16.Movie: “I wouldn’t do that around folks son…..”   20:41 - 20:57  
17.Movie: “Good morning class….”  20:57 - 21:47  
18.The Song of the Heart:  21:47 - 23:23    
19.Movie: “Thank you Gloria, excellent….”:  23:23 - 23:33  
20.Auditions:  23:33 - 25:07  
21.Movie: “I like that, I could get really jiggy with that….”:  25:07 - 26:04  
22.Shake it Off:  26:04 - 28:07    TABITHA      
23.Forever Young:  28:07 - 30:10     LOPOKOVA     
 24.Starving:  30:10 - 31:53    PAVLOVA  
25.All of Me (Bumper’s Audition):  31:53 - 32:55  
26.Movie:  “In all my years…”: 32:55 - 34:56  
27.Rise Up:    34:56 - 37:17     BARYSH        
 28.Movie:  “Now Mumble….up to…Oh Mumble”    37:17 - 37:37     
29.Believer:   37:37 - 39:26  BALLAS     
30.Movie:  ‘Was there…. Mumble meets 5 amigo’s” 39:26 - 40:19   
31.Listen to the Music:  40:19 - 42:01   ASTAIRE     
32.Movie: “Leave them wanting more…..”:  42:01 - 44:14  
33.Hand Clap:  44:14 - 45:01       TROUPE       
34.Movie: “Hello, I know size can be/Gloria mash-up  45:01 - 46:37 TROUPE   
35.Boogie wonderland:  46:37 - 49:04 MINI/TROUPE/COMPANY   
36.Movie: “A little self-control….. “  49:04 - 51:43   
37.  I WISH :    51:43 - 54:32   TMDA FINALE        
38.  12 DAYS OF CHRISTMAS:    54:32- 56:41   TMDA FINALE       
EXTRA PRACTICES:
Mini Troupe will need to come back to Company and Troupe on Tuesday, December 6 from 8-8:30pm to practice Boogie Wonderland. 
Christmas Show Tickets:
Please make sure that all of your tuition bills and costumes have been paid for before picking up your tickets. If you need more tickets, sign up with the office secretaries and we will do our best to get extra tickets to you. We will sell the remainder of tickets this Tuesday, December 5th, starting at 6pm (so that all “tuition-plan” people can have their tuition payment made by this time) so you must pick up your 4 tickets we have reserved for each family before this time or we will sell your tickets to those who have signed up for more.  All remaining tickets and extra tickets are $10 each.
Photos of the Christmas Show:
 Jeff Clark and Lyndsey Maynard will be taking pictures of our Christmas Show this year.  This is a note from Lyndsey and Jeff:  We have two photography options for the Christmas Show this year. Lyndsey Maynard and Jeff Clark will both be taking photos- each of them will upload their photos onto a thumb-drive for you to purchase for only 15.00 each- you just need to decide if you want Lyndsey's or Jeff.  You must sign up for this in the front office with your payment and email.  This way you will have all of the show photos and you can print whatever photos you wish.  
This is a great deal as we all know how great Lyndsey’s and Jeff’s photos are.  We are very lucky to have both of these photographers at our show so please support them!
We will not allow any flash photography or photography of any kind!! Therefore, WE WILL NOT ALLOW CAMERAS INTO C-PAC and our Police Officer on duty will take your phones if you decide to video tape.  Our photographers take beautiful pictures so you can all just sit back and enjoy the show.  You can sign up starting this week by paying the secretaries in advance.  We will not collect photography fees at the Christmas Show. Please make all checks to Lyndsey Maynard.  Please pay this by Wednesday evening, the 6th!
Dan Ladner’s Christmas Concert:
Remember that our Company girls have been asked by Mr. Ladner to dance at his annual Christmas Concert at the Methodist Church in Presque Isle.  This will take place on Sunday, December 17 at 7pm.  You will all wear your Black dance dresses with black convertible tights and your paws.  Please wear your hair down, in beautiful curls with your bangs tied back.  You must arrive at the church by 6:15 so that we can stage the two Christmas songs.  You will all sit together in the front row of the church…sit quietly with no talking …..please??? This is a beautiful concert and you won’t want to miss it!
Christmas Parties: 
We will have Christmas Parties in all classes on December 12, 13 & 14, 2017.  Again, we will have regular class with taping in all classes so that our students have something to practice over our Christmas break.  The parties will take place the last 15 minutes of each class.  Each student is asked to bring in a wrapped Christmas Ornament for an ornament exchange. (Be aware when purchasing ornaments that there are boys in Temple, Twitch, Troupe and Conner) This has been a tradition for us at TMDA and the students look forward to it.  You may bring in Christmas treats to pass out in class…we will allow the parents to come in and watch the ornament exchange.  
Winter Announcements:  
I will only cancel dance when/if all the area schools are cancelled.  I will post on Colleen’s corner by noon of the day of dance if I have decided to cancel dance for that evening.  We will do our best to reschedule dance for the evening cancelled but this will be up to the discretion of the instructor.  During the winter months, it is imperative that we keep the door closed between the outside door and the waiting area; we have put in this door to keep our children warm during the winter months so please, take off your boots and put them away into a cubby before opening the door to the waiting area.  We need your utmost cooperation with this.  Finally, I am begging you to please use the cubbies for all of your shoes….it is a hazard to have them lying all over the entrance.  Parents, please make sure your children use the cubbies and if you put your own shoes there, I am sure your children will follow suit.  
PS:  It has started to happen again that children are going home with the wrong boots and even the wrong coats!  Can we be extra careful and check that we in fact have the correct boots before going home?  Thanks parents for helping your children with this. 
Brooklyn Boutot had her brand new pair of Brown Boots taken the last week of dance from the classes around Napoleon, Temple, Astaire and Lopokova.  . These were brand new and an older version was left behind.  If you did, can you kindly notify me immediately so that I can return these sneakers to her?  Thank you!!
Store Hours:
Just wanted to remind everyone the dance store hours are:
Tuesday: 4-8:30pm  			 Wednesday: 4-6:30pm   		Thursday: Closed
There continues to be some confusion so please make note of the above hours.  Deanna and Vicki both have daytime jobs and we want them to go home at a more convenient hour.  Thanks for your understanding!
NYC Fundraisers:
The kids that are going to NYC in July 2018 have two items that are now on sale in the dance store; one is a pop-socket for your phone which enables it to sit on a table and hold it easier.  These have the TMDA logo on it and it is $10.  The other is car window decal of our TMDA logo, these are $5 each.  Please help these kids with their fundraisers by purchasing them this week.  They are both perfect stocking stuffers and there are for a great cause!!
Dance Resumes 9 & 10 and Tumbling resumes January 11, 2018!
I want to take this time to thank all of my employees for their outstanding dedication to TMDA. To my secretaries, Deanna & Vicki what would we all do without you?? Thanks for keeping me straight and for always bringing a breath of fresh air into the dance store.  You two ladies have stuck by me all these years and I always say….I couldn’t do it without you and I so very truly mean that!!  To Danielle, Malerie and Clarann…….there are no words to describe my utmost respect for the 3 of you. I will tell you like I do every year; you are not only my dance partners but dear friends.  Emily, Kira and Renee thanks for being our little helpers and for being such outstanding role-models to our younger dancers.  How lucky I am to be able to do something I love everyday with people I respect and cherish.  Thank you for your professionalism and your talent….our student’s benefit immensely from your love of dance and the arts.  
Thank you to Bryan Saucier and Sons for building us another amazing set.  You have really done it again and I can’t thank you enough for agreeing to stay on as our set builders and for caring so much about our students at TMDA! It’s perfect and we all love it!!
Thank you Heather Harvell for giving us a beautiful studio to call home….I still marvel at its beauty every time I walk into our studio.  You and your group of amazing TMDA men and woman are remarkable and I so humbled and thankful for your generosity and talent and kindness and awesomeness and I could just go on and on and on!!  I can’t wait to see how you make our Penguin home come to life now!!  Thank you to everyone involved in this renovation….it is perfect!
Finally, to all my dancers, tumblers and families; thank you for being a part of TMDA….you are the reason for our success.  I am blessed to have you all in my life…I truly am! It has been 24 amazing Christmas Shows for me and I can honestly say that my Christmas would not be the same if I didn’t have this day to share with all of you.  Thank you for living my dream with me…it continues to be an honor for me to be part of your lives.  
With that, have the Merriest of Holidays.  To my students…continue making this journey with all of us….you make TMDA the best.  

Miss Colleen and her amazing crew!
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